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For further information, call Matt Campbell, Superintendent, at 330-627-6555. 
 
At the regular July meeting of the Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities 
held July 26th, the Board heard Superintendent Matt Campbell state he revised the Family 
Selected Services (FSS) Procedures to raise respite pay to minimum wage.  It was set at 
$7.40 an hour up to $65 in a 24 hour period.  The total amount that can be paid for respite 
care under FSS is $200 per month.  The Board is also in need of more respite providers.  
The Ohio Department of Education’s Office of Exceptional Children issued a “Meets 
Requirements” determination for Carroll Hills School.  This determination is primarily 
based on final special education program data the Local Education Agency (Carrollton 
Exempted Village School District) submitted through the Education Management 
Information System for the 2010-2011 school year.  Superintendent Campbell attended a 
superintendent executive committee meeting at Franklin County Board on July 13, 2012.  
Carroll County Board will acquire 4 Transition Waiver recipients from the Department of 
Job and Family Services starting January 1, 2013.  The Board will also receive a Self-
Empowered Life Funding waiver this year that the Board will assign to a child on our 
waiver waiting list.   

                  
In other business, the Board: 
 

• Heard from Business Manager Ray Heaston received an unexpected waiver match 
bill for $101,000 to be paid to the Department of Developmental Disabilities.  The 
bill is based on the Board’s current 75 waivers with an expected 95% utilization of 
allowed yearly costs for residential and day services.   

• approved the Admission of Homeless Students Policy; 

• approved the Children’s Internet Protection Act Safety Policy: 

• approved the revisions to the Personnel Policies and Procedures Manual; 

• Approved the Ethics Council Recommendations of 29 applications for Family 
Selected Services. 
 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, August 23, 2012 at 5:30 P.M. at the 
Administration Building. 
 
 


